PHONE LOG
Date: December 7, 2015 2:30 pm

Phone call with Brian Gwinn of Blue Rock. Indoor air sampling was completed on Saturday. Preliminary
results will be available in about three weeks. Analysis is on a 10-day turnaround.

The work notices were hand delivered to building occupants by Terradev on Thursday. The occupants
were verbally notified of the indoor air sampling approximately two weeks ago. Terradev has requested
a meeting with facilities management for the Children’s Hospital group but they have not schedules a
meeting.

The HVAC system was operated under normal work day conditions with thermostat set to 68 degrees.
The HVAC system has been adjusted in the past due to a coffee roasting odor from a nearby business.
Fresh air intake may have been reduced due to the odor. | asked if a contingency plan was in place if
results exceeded indoor air screening levels. Brian will review guidance to develop a contingency plan.

Jerry Wickham



